
Buddhist Lam Bing Yim Memorial School 

(Sponsored by The Hong Kong Buddhist Association) 

26th February, 2020 

Dear Parents, 

Arrangements on Deferral of Class Resumption 

 

As the coronavirus disease still shows no obvious signs of decline, the Education Bureau announced that all 

schools would further defer class resumption, that is, schools would resume their classes on 20th April 2020 

the earliest. Our school has a special arrangement during the deferral of class resumption. 

 

School Learning Activities, Extra-Curricular Activities and Training: 

- During the deferral period of class resumption (before 20th April, 2020), all school learning activities, extra-

curricular activities and training are cancelled. Students do not need to go to school. 

 

Students Coming Back to School: 

- During the deferral period of class resumption (before 20th April, 2020, except school holidays from 4th April 

to 13th April and weekends), school remains open from 8:15 a.m. to 3:35 p.m. Parents can take students back 

to school if needed.  

- Please wear a mask when coming back to school. Students should wear school uniforms and prepare their 

own lunch boxes. No school bus service during this period. 

- Parents should pay attention to students’ health. Please check students’ body temperature before coming back 

to school. If your child develops fever (an oral temperature above 37.5°C or an ear temperature above 38°C) 

or symptoms of upper respiratory tract infection, he or she must consult a doctor as soon as possible. Student 

should stay away from school until full recovery. 

 

Learning and Test and Exam Arrangement: 

- During the deferral period of class resumption, our school will arrange suitable learning activities for students. 

We will upload learning and teaching materials on our school website (http://www.blbyms.edu.hk) and 

GRWTH every Wednesday. Please get the latest information there and urge your child to complete the 

homework.  

http://www.blbyms.edu.hk/


- P.3 & P.6 Territory-wide System Assessment 2020 wil be cancelled. 

 

 

Contact Us: 

- During the deferral period of class resumption, our school will mainly release news on our school website 

(http://www.blbyms.edu.hk) and GRWTH.  

- For enquiries, please contact our school staff at 24220125.  

- If parents need to visit our school, please measure your body temperature first. If you develop fever 

(an oral temperature above 37.5°C or an ear temperature above 38°C) or symptoms of upper 

respiratory tract infection, do not go to school. Please wear a mask when visiting our school and register 

at the school office on the first floor.   

 

Others 

- Students should have a balanced diet and regular rest time. Please stay healthy. 

- Keep your hands clean all the time, especially before touching your mouth, nose or eyes, after touching 

public equipment, such as escalator handrails or doors and when hands are contaminated by respiratory 

secretions, e.g. after coughing or sneezing.  

- Students should take precautionary messures no matter where you are. Pay attention to your health. If you 

are sick, consult a doctor as soon as possible.  

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Ms. Lee Suk Yee 

Principal 

 

*If there is any discrepancy between the English and Chinese version, the Chinese version shall prevail. 

 

http://www.blbyms.edu.hk/

